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Firstly, I’d like to wish The Perth Express
readers a Happy New Year, before saying a
few words of greeting for the New Year on
behalf of the Consulate-General of Japan in
Perth.

Last year was an incredibly important year for
Western Australia and Japan, and I would like
to take this opportunity to give you a brief
explanation of the important events of 2014.

In July Prime Minister Abe became the first
Japanese Prime Minister to visit Western
Australia in 40 years. This visit was very well
received on both a political and economic
level.

In November, the Japanese government sent
the Japanese Maritime Self-Defense Force
vessel “Kirisame’ to participate in the 100
Year ANZAC Commemorative event in
Albany. Mr. Nakane, Parliamentary Vice-
Minister for Foreign Affairs of Japan, and
Mr. Tokuchi, Vice-Minister for International
Affairs, Ministry of Defense, received
a warm welcome from the Australian
Government as they travelled to Albany from
Japan to join our participation in this event.

The first Japan Festival in Perth was held in
February last year in the city centre. This
event was received enthusiastically not only
by the Japanese community, but also by the
wider community here in Western Australia.
Preparations are now well underway by the
Japan Festival Committee for the second

Japan Festival in Perth to be held this coming
March.

In 2014, Japan also worked closely with
the Australian authorities in the search and
recovery efforts for the missing Malaysian
Airlines flight MH370.

It was also a year of special significance for
two of our active sister city relationships
in Western Australia. Last year marked the
40th anniversary of the establishment of the
Perth-Kagoshima Sister City relationship,
and the 30th anniversary of the Belmont-
Adachi Sister City relationship. In special
recognition of the efforts of these cities, the
City of Perth and the City of Belmont were
awarded the Foreign Minister of Japan’s
Commendation for 2014, by Foreign Minister
Kishida. The Consulate-General of Japan also
received the Opportunity Award from the
Mayor of Belmont for supporting the sister
city relationship between Belmont and Adachi
City. Further grassroots-level celebrations in
2014 also included the 40th anniversary of the
establishment of the Australia-Japan Society.

In this way Japan enjoyed being in the
limelight in Western Australia more than ever
in 2014. It was a productive year in which
Japan’s relationship with Western Australia
was strengthened and deepened.

This year it will be important to maintain and
increase the momentum of 2014. Specifically,
there are a number of things on the cards,
all aiming towards strengthening the Japan-
Australia relationship, such as the Japan-
Australia Economic Partnership Agreement
coming into effect, Japan-Australia heads
of state summit, and bilateral defense
cooperation. The Consulate-General of Japan
will also continue to endeavour to better the
friendly relationship that we already enjoy
with the great people of Western Australia
through consulate-related events through
2015.

In the early stages of the Japan-Australia
relationship around the middle of the Meiji
Period (late 1800s), Australian wool was the
top import product in Japan. Coincidentally,
this year is the year of the sheep in the
Japanese zodiac. Sheep evoke a feeling of
warmth, fertility and peace. I look forward to
an even more fruitful and peaceful year in the
Japan-Australia relationship in 2015.
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